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are not marked by the access symbol 
(See Fig. 6). 

(c) Signals. Auditory and visual warn-
ing signals shall be provided to alert 
passengers of closing doors. 

(d) Coordination with boarding plat-
form—(1) Requirements. The design of 
level-entry vehicles shall be coordi-
nated with the boarding platform or 
mini-high platform design so that the 
horizontal gap between a vehicle at 
rest and the platform shall be no great-
er than 3 inches and the height of the 
vehicle floor shall be within plus or 
minus 5⁄8 inch of the platform height. 
Vertical alignment may be accom-
plished by vehicle air suspension, auto-
matic ramps or lifts, or any combina-
tion. 

(2) Exception. New vehicles operating 
in existing stations may have a floor 
height within plus or minus 11⁄2 inches 
of the platform height. At key sta-
tions, the horizontal gap between at 
least one door of each such vehicle and 
the platform shall be no greater than 3 
inches. 

(3) Exception. Retrofitted vehicles 
shall be coordinated with the platform 
in new and key stations such that the 
horizontal gap shall be no greater than 
4 inches and the height of the vehicle 
floor, under 50% passenger load, shall 
be within plus or minus 2 inches of the 
platform height. 

(4) Exception. Where it is not oper-
ationally or structurally practicable to 
meet the horizontal or vertical require-
ments of paragraphs (d) (1), (2) or (3) of 
this section, platform or vehicle de-
vices complying with § 1192.83(b) or 
platform or vehicle mounted ramps or 
bridge plates complying with 
§ 1192.83(c) shall be provided. 

§ 1192.75 Priority seating signs. 

(a) Each vehicle shall contain sign(s) 
which indicate that certain seats are 
priority seats for persons with disabil-
ities, and that other passengers should 
make such seats available to those who 
wish to use them. 

(b) Where designated wheelchair or 
mobility aid seating locations are pro-
vided, signs shall indicate the location 
and advise other passengers of the need 
to permit wheelchair and mobility aid 
users to occupy them. 

(c) Characters on signs required by 
paragraph (a) or (b) of this section 
shall have a width-to-height ratio be-
tween 3:5 and 1:1 and a stroke width-to- 
height ratio between 1:5 and 1:10, with 
a minimum character height (using an 
upper case ‘‘X’’) of 5⁄8 inch, with ‘‘wide’’ 
spacing (generally, the space between 
letters shall be 1⁄16 the height of upper 
case letters), and shall contrast with 
the background, either light-on-dark or 
dark-on-light. 

§ 1192.77 Interior circulation, hand-
rails and stanchions. 

(a) Handrails and stanchions shall be 
sufficient to permit safe boarding, on- 
board circulation, seating and standing 
assistance, and alighting by persons 
with disabilities. 

(b) At entrances equipped with steps, 
handrails and stanchions shall be pro-
vided in the entrance to the vehicle in 
a configuration which allows pas-
sengers to grasp such assists from out-
side the vehicle while starting to 
board, and to continue using such 
handrails or stanchions throughout the 
boarding process. Handrails shall have 
a cross-sectional diameter between 11⁄4 
inches and 11⁄2 inches or shall provide 
an equivalent grasping surface, and 
have eased edges with corner radii of 
not less than 1⁄8 inch. Handrails shall be 
placed to provide a minimum 11⁄2 inches 
knuckle clearance from the nearest ad-
jacent surface. Where on-board fare 
collection devices are used, a hori-
zontal passenger assist shall be located 
between boarding passengers and the 
fare collection device and shall prevent 
passengers from sustaining injuries on 
the fare collection device or windshield 
in the event of a sudden deceleration. 
Without restricting the vestibule 
space, the assist shall provide support 
for a boarding passenger from the door 
through the boarding procedure. Pas-
sengers shall be able to lean against 
the assist for security while paying 
fares. 

(c) At all doors on level-entry vehi-
cles, and at each entrance accessible by 
lift, ramp, bridge plate or other suit-
able means, handrails, stanchions, pas-
senger seats, vehicle driver seat plat-
forms, and fare boxes, if applicable, 
shall be located so as to allow a route 
at least 32 inches wide so that at least 
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